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Prioritisation for the National Measurement Framework (NMF) should consider the role that data plays 
for nationally consistent requirements, rather than reporting about jurisdictions or for schools. Without 
pre-empting what a future NSRA would look like and how it may relate to the NMF, balance is needed. 

Possible national surveys would benefit from analysis at a local level that is cognisant of contextual issues 
that may not be replicated in other jurisdictions. 

A final, critical issue is the nationwide shortage of skilled workers in Australia which affects all school 
sectors. Addressing these challenges is a national priority to ensure that education shortages (including 
specialist teaching, early childhood and in regional and remote schools) and professional support staff 
shortages (such as speech pathologists and child psychologists) do not reach critical mass. Tasmania is 
keen to see the progression of national work to attract and retain staff. This work is critical if we are to 
address issues such as the attrition rate of our teachers and an aging workforce. 

Recognising the ongoing challenges facing schools in a "living with COVID" world, we must maximise the 
opportunities before us and build on the successes we have already achieved to date, at all levels. We 
believe the best way to do this is to concentrate on foundational matters such as equity, access and 
participation of students and the needs of our education workforce. These fundamentals must be in place 
to support improved educational outcomes, and they.also represent a strong cost-benefit proposition for 
states, territories and school sectors. 

The Tasmanian Government looks forward to the release of the Productivity Commission interim report. 
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